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Vice President of the Management Board, Paweł Łapiński in an
interview for the magazine "Akcjonariusz"

Vice President of the Management Board of Grupa Azoty S.A., Mr. Paweł Łapiński, gave an interview in the
magazine of the Association of Individual Investors - "Akcjonariusz".

The topics focused on the current market situation, prospects for the second half of 2020 and the Polimery Police
project as a key element of the Grupa Azoty Group long-term development plans.

The Association of Individual Investors (SII) is the largest investor organization in Poland, currently associating
over 15,000 investors.




